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NOTE FROM THE HEAD OF THE ELECTORAL OBSERVATION MISSION
ON THE PRESIDENTIAL RECALL REFERENDUM IN VENEZUELA
PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL
TO THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

Washington, D.C., September 21, 2004

No. 212

His Excellency

Dr. Miguel Ángel Rodríguez
Secretary General of the Organization of American States

Excellency:

1.
I have the honor to address Your Excellency, to remit the diskette of the Spanish version of the Final Report of the OAS Electoral Observation Mission, which I headed, on the Presidential Recall Election in Venezuela on August 15, 2004.  As this report constitutes the only authorized document on the activities of that Mission, I would be grateful if you could arrange within the General Secretariat for its publication in the four official languages.

2.
I would also be grateful if you could make arrangements to delete from the document entitled “Report of the Secretary General on the Work of Facilitation in Venezuela,” published on the OAS website, the references that could be interpreted as my opinions or those of the mission I headed regarding Venezuelan politics.  I refer, for instance, to item “K” in Section IV of the aforementioned document, entitled “Recommendations of the Electoral Observation Mission for the Presidential Recall Referendum and of the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy.”
3.
Furthermore, I have been told that another document, which was not officially distributed, was remitted to the Chair of the Permanent Council and entitled “OAS Observation Mission – the Process of Compiling, Verifying, Validating, and Impugning Signatures and the Recall Referendum in Venezuela 2003-2004 – Final Report.”  This document was dated September 13, 2004 and aims, as its title indicates, to combine in a single document the reports of the electoral observation missions corresponding to the signature gathering and verification phase and to the presidential recall referendum as such, a publishing option I do not agree with.  I would therefore greatly appreciate your withdrawing the paragraphs or sections referring to the mission I headed, whose final report, as I mentioned in the first paragraph of this Note, is solely and exclusively the one I am attaching to this letter.

4. Finally, I would be grateful if Your Excellency could kindly have this letter distributed to the permanent missions of this Organization.


Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


/s/


(Valter Pecly Moreira)


Permanent Representative of Brazil
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cc. Ambassador Carmen Marina Gutiérrez,

Chair of the Permanent Council and

Ambassador Luigi Einaudi, Assistant Secretary General
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